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The INQUA Executive Committee has carefully considered the report of the joint ICS-INQUA Quaternary Task Group on the Quaternary. The Committee’s position, which is in line with the thrust of the Task Group’s recommendations, has three elements:

· INQUA is adamant that the Quaternary must be retained as a formal chronostratigraphic term in the Geologic Time Scale.

· INQUA advocates, consistent with the position of six of the eight members of the Task Group, that the Quaternary be retained as a Period above the Neogene, comprising the Pleistocene and Holocene epochs*. This position is almost universally accepted by Quaternary scientists.

· INQUA requests establishment of a joint ICS-INQUA working group to redefine the age of base of the Quaternary. Most Quaternary workers support the position taken by the Task Group that the base of the Quaternary should be 2.6 Ma, i.e. the base of the Gelasian Stage. Pressure to move the boundary from its current position at 1.8 Ma to 2.6 Ma will only build over the next several years. The Executive Committee proposes two strategies for accomplishing the redefinition of the base of the Quaternary: (1) include the Gelasian Stage in the Pleistocene; (2) redefine the Gelasian as an Epoch between the Pliocene and Pleistocene. Other solutions may be possible.
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*Some claim that because its base has never been defined, the Quaternary has no formal status. However, it is undeniable that the status quo as of recent decades is that the Neogene-Quaternary boundary coincides with the Pliocene-Pleistocene boundary. This situation is reflected in the current ICS sub-committee structure. The IGCP working group that did much of the work leading to the formal proposal on the Vrica stratotype (approved at the 1982 INQUA Congress) was designated for the Neogene-Quaternary Boundary, not for the Pliocene-Pleistocene Boundary (IGCP Project 41, Neogene-Quaternary Boundary). The proposal sent to ICS referred consistently to the Neogene-Quaternary Boundary-stratotype. Thus we insist that the current situation is that the Quaternary is a Period above the Neogene.

